PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of remote meeting held on 13th October 2020
PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors 

Mrs R A Talbot,  Mr K Evans Mrs W Fitzgerald Mrs C Pugh, Mrs M Colwill, Mrs S Tucker, Mr M Porch, Mrs R Thomas

APOLOGIES

06.20. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance
06.20.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
None
06.20.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on  8th September 2020 were approved
06.20.04  MATTERS ARISING
Request for goal nets for Penllergaer Minis football.

Resolved that request be noted  and that a s 137 grant of £138.00 be approved.
06.20.05  CORRESPONDENCE
(a)  Noted Request for co-option to the Council from Mr Gareth Alban to fill vacancy following resignation of Mr Tom John.
Resolved that the application for co option to the Council be approved 

(b) Wales Government Road Safety Grant 2020/21. Traffic light controlled pedestrian crossing Gorseinon Road together with associated  Waiting Prohibition Orders 
Noted Welsh Government funding for the City Council to carry out the above works and approval for the scheme to be undertaken.
06.20.06  NEWSLETTER
Thanks to Councillor Fitzgerald for the publication of the latest Newsletter.
It is hoped that the next Newsletter will contain information in relation to the Christmas Parade.  At this stage a decision is awaited from the City Council as to the availability of the land train due to the current covid 19 restrictions.  Plans for a Christmas tree in the village were agreed and  

Councillor Mrs Rebecca Thomas agreed to investigate the potential for battery operated lights if the  tree was to be located on a site without an electricity supply.
06.20.07 FINANCE REPORT
The following invoices were approved for Payment
R & C Maintenance Ltd                Repairs to Pavilion door                       £65.00

Welsh Water                                  Sports Field  March/Sept                      £59.80  

Councillor Mrs W Fitzgerald        Printing Newsletter                               £44.75

06.20.08 WEB SITE
To consider upgrade of web site.  Proposal from Vision ICT. 

Noted the report of the Clerk outlining the key points of the proposal from Vision ICT

as set out below.
(a)Following the new Public Sector Bodies (Websites and Mobile Applications) Accessibility Regulations 2018, the Council  website as it currently stands is not meeting the legislation.

(b)Technology has also progressed a lot in the last few years.  The current web site is on an older platform which fails the legislation in a number of ways for example not being responsive on mobile phones.

(c)In addition the maintenance of the website relies on the voluntary efforts of Councillor Rebecca Thomas who is concerned that the current site is limited in terms of uploads, the format is not user friendly and is time consuming to maintain..

(d)The proposal from Vision ICT (based on the current 18 web pages and same level of functionality) to meet the legal requirements of the transparency code include designing and building a new site, hosting for the first year, data transfer, overhaul of information and any adjustments, two years of minutes and agendas copied across, GDPR features, a news section, social media embedded (if required), a contact us form, an accessibility statement and two hours of additional telephone training.

(e)The one off cost is quoted as £1290 but may be subject to mitigating factors (eg number of web pages).   

(f)In addition Vision ICT are offering a number of maintenance packages ranging from a comprehensive all inclusive support  service of maintaining the web site at all times including updating all information within 3 working days at a cost of £925 p.a. to a limited service of updates on a quarterly basis at an annual cost of £300. Other options are available within the range  dependent on the extent of  Council input. 
Resolved that the Council agree to upgrade the Web Site only at a cost not exceeding £1290 and grateful thanks to Councillor Mrs Rebecca Thomas for her willingness to liaise with Vision ICT and  continue to maintain the web site on an ongoing basis.

06.20.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field
Following the complaint from Mr N Veck expressing concerns over the trees adjacent to his property an inspection has been carried out by a tree surgeon and it has been agreed that the trees in question be removed at an opportune time subject to confirmation of no TPO 's apply to the trees in question.

Councillor Porch reported that there was growing interest from a number of teams for the use of the football pitches.  It was also agreed to obtain quotes for the upgrade of the gate.  Quotations have been invited for the resurfacing of the car park. 
Village Hall
The Clerk reported that the prospective new owners of the Nursery had raised a number of points in relation to the Village Hall conditions of hire including the proposed charges for the Nursery and also a request for a 10 year lease.  It was agreed that the weekly charge be set at £340  for 5 days per week and 50 weeks per year.  It would not be possible to grant a 10 year lease as the Nursery would not be the sole user as the Hall is available for hire to other organisations when not occupied by the Nursery.

The request for a reduction in the charge for the Boiler Room from the tutoring group was considered and it was agreed that due to the covid 19 restrictions and the adverse effect on the number of students able to attend at any one time a revised charge be agreed of £20 per session subject to review at a future date.

Quotations have been invited for the resurfacing of the lower car park.

Councillor Pugh reported a problem with the toilet which needs to be addressed and also expressed concern at the poor state of the external area surrounding the Village Hall.
Environment
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that matters affecting the Parc Mawr development are being pursued and a number of complaints have been registered in relation to the planning approval.

An experimental scheme of tarmacing gutter edges on Druidstone Way in order to deter weed growth has been carried out.
Police
Concerns over the parking of cars near the school have been complicated due to problems with the Traffic Order Regs and the matter remains unresolved.
06.20.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.
The following application was approved

2020/1790 Mr R Jones, 93, Elm Crescent

                  Single storey front/side extension

Objections were raised in relation to the following application.

2020/1952 EE Ltd, Grass verge   Jct A483 and Home Farm Way

                  1 no 20m high mast, 6 antennas, 2 dishes, 4 cabinets and supporting 

                  equipment
06.20.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

Councillor Mrs M Colwill. Complaint received from property near the shop of delivery lorries parked outside the premises causing noise and disruption at unsocial hours, as well as other illegal parking of cars.  Councillor Fitzgerald agreed  to refer to City Council Traffic Enforcement 
Councillor Mr Ken Evans. Concern expressed at the poor state of the pathway from Elm Crescent to Enzos Homes development.
Councillor Sian Tucker.  Concern over Village app that is circulating in the area.
Councillor Mr Wyn Morgan. Concern over state of pavements on Swansea Road.
06.20.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING.10th November 2020.

D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
